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https://www.audit.nsw.gov.au/our-work/reports/local-government-2023


 

 

https://www.ipart.nsw.gov.au/Home/Industries/Local-Government/Review-of-rate-peg-methodology
https://www.ipart.nsw.gov.au/Home/Industries/Local-Government/Review-of-rate-peg-methodology


 

 

https://lgnsw.org.au/Public/Public/Advocacy/Cost-shifting.aspx
https://link.springer.com/book/10.1007/978-981-16-4332-3


 

 

Across NSW there are large sections of government-owned unrateable land. Often the government-
owned land is dependent on local government assets and services to support its function and use. 

https://www.statedevelopment.qld.gov.au/lg-dev/for-councils/governance/queensland-local-government-grants-commission/2021-methodology-review
https://www.statedevelopment.qld.gov.au/lg-dev/for-councils/governance/queensland-local-government-grants-commission/2021-methodology-review


Examples of this include forestry trucks traveling on local and regional road networks and visitors to 
national parks accessing local road networks. In the Bega Valley Shire, over 80% of the land is non-
rateable, contributing to our financial sustainability issues and directly linked to the infrastructure 
and services we are expected to provide. 
 
Emergency Response 
Under the State Emergency Response Management (SERM) Act Councils have been given two key un-
resourced responsibilities. The first of those is to convene a Local Emergency Management 
Committee (LEMC) which has broad responsibilities relating to planning for and managing during 
emergencies. The second is to employ a Local Emergency Management Officer (LEMO) which has 
defined responsibilities under the SERM Act. How councils go about resourcing and supporting 
emergency management in reality is highly variable. In many cases in rural and regional areas the 
LEMO role is tacked on to the responsibilities of another employee of council, sometimes a lower-
level officer role and other times to an already overstretched executive team member role. In reality 
the responsibility should sit much closer to an executive level role and the function should report 
directly to the General Manager/CEO who has legislative responsibility for chairing the LEMC.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




